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people feel about a performing arts center (a 
real theatre) for our area before the project 
goes any further forward.  

St. Amant reports that the survey will 
only take few minutes. “This survey is NOT 
a solicitation – or a promise of particular 
entertainment – it’s only an opinion survey,” 
St. Amant said. “So please take it and give 
us your opinions. That’s what we need.”  

A positive response to the survey would 
be a mandate for The PALMS new Board of 
Directors to go forward with next the steps 
in the plan. 

Both the construction and the facility it-
self would spur economic development in 
the tri-county area. The center would be a 
drawing card for businesses and/or residents 
seeking to relocate here.  

Besides securing a site, the next steps 
will include a capital campaign to raise the 
necessary funds. The project is already sup-
ported by more than 1,000 residents, as well 
as a number of businesses, civic groups, and 
arts organizations. 

If you have questions, contact Richard St. 
Amant at vpaarichard@yahoo.com.      □ 

 

Starting Thursday, July 1, you can show 
your support for establishing a Performing 
Arts Center to bring first-rate professional 
entertainment to the tri-county area while at 
the same time finally getting a great setting 
for our local entertainment.  

This is the Performing Arts Center con-
cept that was featured in the POA Bulletin in 
April and May.  

The Volunteers Performing Arts Alliance 
(VPAA), also known as “The PALMS,” is 
planning an on-line survey to help decide 
whether or not to go forward. (The PALMS 
stands for The Performing Arts of Lake, 
Marion and Sumter Counties.) 

The basic concept is for a beautiful 1,200-
seat theater, and the VPAA/PALMS organi-
zation is seeking a convenient 12-acre site in 
the tri-county area.  

The Center would be the biggest and best 
such entertainment venue between Orlando 
and Gainesville.  

The PALMS would be entirely sup-
ported by donations and ticket sales, with 
no taxing or amenities fees involved. 

“We hope we’ll get a response to this sur-
vey from every household in the tri-county 
area that has a connection to the worldwide 
web,” said VPAA/PALMS President Rich-
ard St. Amant.  

The survey will run from July 1 through 
July 18.  

To participate, go to the following Web 
site (please enter everything in lower case) 
beginning on July 1. (The last day you can 
take the survey is  July 18): 
www.donovanmanagement.com/vpaa/
palms.htm/.  The POA supports this on-line 
survey. We think it’s important to know how 
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Cancer Center 
Hopeful Signs  

The VPAA/PALMS on-line survey has an 
element that can be fun for you: an opportu-
nity to indicate a popular entertainer you’d 
enjoy getting to see in our area.  

We can imagine all of our Central Florida 
entertainers and groups performing at the 
Center. But think of the professionals who 
might come. Names like Engelbert Humper-
dinck, Bob Newhart, Donny Osmond, Terry 
Gross, Anne Murray, Tony Bennett, Norah 
Jones, and a host of others come to mind. 

Who would you personally like to hear? 
You can share your thoughts and ideas in 
this on-line survey.  Make note of the survey 
Web site in the related story, and take the 
survey any time between July 1-July 18. You 
can only take the survey once, so make the 
most of your opportunity!                      □ 

Mark Morse, in his presentation to the 
VHA recently, stated that:  “we” are working 
on the Cancer Center and trying to get the 
Moffitt Cancer Center to come to The Vil-
lages.   

We view this as a hopeful sign that the 
Cancer Center can be brought here.  How-
ever, we realize that any discussions are con-
fidential and we may not learn more until an 
official announcement.  So, stay tuned. 

We heard recently from a Village resident 
who was considering making a donation to 
the Cancer Center in excess of $50,000.  
However, when he read in the POA Bulletin 

(Continued on page 2) 
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POA Mission Statement 
 

The Property Owners’ Association of The 
Villages is an independent organization de-
voted to our home ownership experience.  

The Vision/Objective of the POA is to 
make The Villages an even better place in 
which to live, where Residents’ Rights are re-
spected, and local governments are responsive 
to the needs and interests of residents. 

The POA serves Villagers through pro-
grams of education, research, analysis, repre-
sentation, advocacy, and legislative action. 

The POA also functions as a “watchdog” 
organization overseeing the actions of our de-
veloper and our local governments. 

Specific POA attention is focused on hous-
ing, community, neighborhood, and local gov-
ernment issues.  Special emphasis is focused 
on the Amenity Authority Committee (AAC), 
our Community Development Districts 
(CDDs), the Florida Chapter 190 law that regu-
lates CDD operations, and our developer. 

The POA has no ties or obligations to the 
developer of The Villages which might com-
promise the POA position or its advocacy of 
Residents’ Rights. 

The POA, founded in 1975, is the original 
homeowners’ organization in The Villages.  
Membership is open to all Villages residents. □ 

 
The Villages Residents’ 

Bill of Rights 
 

 RESIDENTS have RIGHTS to: 
1. Be treated in a respectful, fair, and respon-

sive manner by the developer and our local 
government officials. 

2. Have decision-making authority for impor-
tant issues in our community. 

3. Elect our top government officials and ap-
prove appointments of the top administra-
tive officials in our community. 

4. Approve major purchases of common 
property and the related debt obligations 
assumed by residents. 

5. Have local governments that are free of 
any conflict-of-interest issues. 

6. Be charged honest monthly amenity fees 
that are used only for the stated purposes. 

7. Receive full disclosure when purchasing a 
home here in The Villages. 

8. Receive an objective market appraisal for 
major purchases of common property. 

9. Receive objective, unbiased, un-slanted 
news reporting from local news sources. 

10. Be informed beforehand by the developer 
on any major change in our community.  □ 

Cancer Center 
about the plans of the Central Florida Health 
Alliance (parent of the Leesburg and The 
Villages Hospitals) to build a $20 million 
facility for the Cancer Center in Leesburg, 
rather than in The Villages, he reconsidered 
and said that he wanted to support the facility 
in The Villages. 

So, the point here is that if you are so-
licited to donate to the proposed Cancer 
Center, please consider insisting that the 
Central Florida Health Alliance locate the 
Center here in The Villages as a condition 
of your donation.  We think the Alliance 
will look to The Villages as a major source 
of donations for the Center.  We should 
use the combined consumer power of our 
80,000 residents to lobby for what is in our 
best interests. 

It is not too late to write to the CEO of the 
Central Florida Health Alliance to urge him 
to locate the Cancer Center here.  He is: 

      Mr. Lee Huntley 
      Chairman and CEO 
      Central Florida Health Alliance 
      600 E. Dixie Avenue 
      Leesburg, FL 34748 
Also, send letters to the Moffitt CEO: 
      William S. Dalton 
      CEO/Center Director 
      H. Lee Moffitt Cancer Center 
      12902 Magnolia Drive 
      Tampa, FL 33612 
The key points to emphasize in your let-

ters are the following: 
- 74% of all cancers occur in people age 

65 and above; 
- The Villages has 57% of its population 

age 65 or older compared to only 25% in 
Lake County 

- Based on just these age demographics 
alone, the Cancer Center should be located in 
The Villages close to the largest percentage 
of potential patients. 

(Continued from page 1) 
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Also, emphasize that the Alliance has 
stated that the Cancer Center needs a 60,000 
sq. ft. building to be built at a cost of $20 
million on the Leesburg campus of the Alli-
ance.  However, the Alliance already has a 
67,000 sq. ft. underutilized building in The 
Villages area across Hwy. 441/27 from the 
Sharon Morse building that would be perfect 
for the Cancer Center.   

It would not be wise stewardship of Al-
liance funds for the directors to spend an-
other $20 million on a duplicate facility in 
Leesburg when a suitable building is al-
ready available in The Villages.  

Please, write that letter today – we can 
make this happen.                              □ 

VHA President  
Continues Anti-AAC 

Comments 
We are disappointed and concerned by  

recent writings in the VHA newspaper, The 
Villages Voice.  It seems to have a pro-
developer bias coupled with an anti-AAC 
bias which we think is not healthy and not in 
the best interests of our residents. 

We believe many residents easily see 
through the VHA’s negative comments about 
the AAC as part of the VHA president’s in-
terest in returning control of the amenity fa-
cilities and programs to the developer.  How-
ever, we feel it is necessary to point out some 
of the specific comments about these issues 
in order to clarify the situation for residents. 

Each month in the VHA Villages Voice, a 
publication friendly to the developer, the 
VHA president advocates his opinions on 
various resident issues.  This is not surprising 
since the developer supported the formation 
of the VHA and continues to subsidize its 

(Continued on page 3) 
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VHA President 
operation. 

We have known for a long time that it is 
unlikely that the VHA will ever take a 
stand on a Residents’ Rights issue that is 
contrary to the will or interests of our de-
veloper.  Residents should come first for a 
homeowners’ group like the VHA.  

Last year, while resident input to AAC 
focus groups showed an overwhelming desire 
by residents to limit guest usage of amenities, 
the VHA president insisted that there should 
be unlimited usage of recreational facilities 
by guests.  This was viewed as a concession 
to the developer to support and promote the 
new house sales effort.  When the AAC per-
sisted in supporting the resident demand by 
passing this restriction, the developer-
controlled SLCDD board “vetoed” the re-
striction as advocated by the VHA.  

The support of the developer’s programs 
is evident in other writings in the VHA news-
paper.  “The Villages’ Buzz” section of the 
VHA paper is often filled with slanted state-
ments calculated to mislead readers against 
the true intent of actions taken by the AAC 
and numbered district boards.  

This past month the Buzz misstated the 
AAC decision to allow limited attendance of 
non-residents at medical support group meet-
ings.  This exception is monitored closely by 
staff and was not made permanent, as the 

(Continued from page 2) 
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Buzz article stated.   
The Buzz also reported that the AAC 

“tabled action” for corrective maintenance 
for a leak in Pond B-11A in Marion County.” 
This is also not correct.  There is no leak and 
no action regarding it was “tabled.”  The 
VHA article was misleading and falsely im-
plied ineffective action by the AAC. 

The Buzz also tried to negatively paint as 
ineffective the recent actions by the district 
staff to replace all resident ID cards with a 
new, harder-to-counterfeit version.  The 
Buzz tied this action to a change in renter 
policies. The replacement cards do not 
change any renter policies in place.  But, the 
VHA Buzz article left a negative impression 
in the minds of many residents about the ac-
tions of the district staff and the AAC. 

As you may have heard in the May AAC 
meeting, and will read about in a separate 
article here in The Bulletin, the VHA front-
page article against the AAC in last month’s 
edition was completely off the mark.  It only 
served to demonstrate the VHA president’s 
animosity toward the CDD4 board.   

We also think that if you want to talk 
about the AAC being “stymied,” as the VHA 
Buzz has claimed, you only need to look at 
the VHA president as having a vested inter-
est in supporting the developer at the ex-
pense of residents’ rights.  The use of the 
word “stymied” was meant to be inflamma-
tory and demeaning and served no construc-
tive purpose in explaining the situation. 

The VHA president has made it clear that 
he wants the amenity system returned to the 
control of the developer – the days when Dis-
trict Manager Pete Wahl ran the show; the 
days when Neighborhood Watch, the recrea-
tion department, etc. provide assorted unpaid 
services to the developer’s operations at the 
expense of residents. 

We think the developer and VHA presi-
dent hope to accomplish this in November 
when half of the AAC board is up for elec-
tion. We agree with Mark Morse that this 
AAC election is very important and we hope 
that individuals interested in representing 
residents’ rights will seek the open positions. 
Also, we hope that residents will inform 
themselves on the candidates and then turn 
out in large numbers to vote for candidates 
who share their concerns and opinions.  Ab-
sentee ballots will be available this time.  

The AAC was formed as a committee of 
residents, elected by residents, making de-
cisions for residents based on their best 
interests – not the best interests of the de-
veloper or his cheerleading group, which 
is what the VHA has always been. 

The AAC should continue to improve 
amenity policies to be reflective of residents’ 
interests, not those of the commercial prop-
erty owners like the developer.   

The Voice should represent the consensus 
of residents, not just the VHA president’s 
opinion as dictated by his benefactor.       □ 
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There was a public controversy recently in 
the AAC as to whether CCD 4 should pay for 
pond maintenance within its borders or 
whether other districts and their residents 
should. 

The CDD 4 pond issue should never have 
been brought up in the first place.  We were 
happy to hear AAC Vice-Chairman Carl Bell, 
after having the opportunity to review ALL 
OF THE FACTS AND DOCUMENTS 
AVAILABLE, state at the May 12, 2010, 
AAC meeting that while the Board agreed to 
send a letter to CDD 4 to assume some re-
sponsibility, it appears the AAC was in error 
in doing that.  

Here’s what happened.  Unbeknownst to 
the AAC Board, one of its members, Marty 
Rothbard, sent a letter on December 31, 
2009, to the Supervisors of CDD 1, 2 and 3, 
urging them to come to the next AAC meet-
ing and support him in his effort to confront 
CDD 4, stating that “it is ethically wrong for 
CDD 4 to not correct an oversight and to con-
tinue to cause the residents of the other Dis-
tricts to pay their expenses,” and urging those 
Boards to join him. The presentation of inac-
curate facts resulted in the AAC sending a 
letter to the CDD 4 Board of Supervisors as 
well as a front page article in the VHA’s Vil-

Dave The Painter 
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751-6002 

District 4 Board of Supervisors, District Staff 
asked for our help in recreating a full set of 
records outlining the rights and obligations 
of all parties concerning the Water Retention 
Areas (WRA’s) in District 4. District staff 
indicated a concern that the District 4 records 
may not contain all of the documents related 
to those WRA’s. 

“Rather than have The Villages staff com-
pare its records with District 4 records, I 
wanted to put this matter to bed once and for 
all and asked our legal team to go back to day 
one and search the public records to discover 
all of the recorded Easements, Maintenance 
Agreements, and Conveyances affecting 
those WRA’s. I guess as you now are aware, 

(Continued on page 5) 
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lages Voice newspaper wherein the VHA 
included many of the erroneous statements 
that had been included in Rothbard’s letter.  

In fairness to the current CDD 4 Board of 
Supervisors, The POA would like to set the 
record straight for anyone who has been fol-
lowing this development. 

Rothbard indicated in his letter that he 
had researched the matter. However, at the 
May 12th AAC meeting, facts and documents 
were presented which call in to question Mr. 
Rothbard’s “research findings.”  

Rothbard stated that “… the other Dis-
tricts each pay for the maintenance of their 
respective water retention ponds located on 
VCCDD executive courses.” Evidence was 
presented by Ms. Tutt which showed this 
statement to be inaccurate. The VCCDD – 
your amenity fees – do, in fact, pay for the 
maintenance of the retention ponds located 
on the VCCDD executive golf courses lo-
cated in the other Districts.  

Rothbard stated that the failure of the 
original developer-appointed CDD 4 Board 
to present its intention to assign the mainte-
nance responsibility for a large number of 
the ponds located in CDD 4 to the residents 
of the District in a public meeting (Florida is 
a Sunshine State) was simply a ‘clerical er-
ror.’  Had he researched the issue properly, 
he would have found the letter from Mark 
Morse to the CDD 4 Board dated July 7, 
2006, which reads as follows:  

“As a result of questions raised by the 

CDD 4  
Pond Issues  
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Pond Issues 
that was quite a task. The search resulted in 
an estimated 5,000 pages of Public Records. 
Our legal team, working with District Staff, 
analyzed those records which resulted in the 
map that is attached. Apparently, for some 
unknown reason, when District 4 was being 
developed our legal team failed to follow the 
pattern that had been established elsewhere in 
The Villages and did not either convey cer-
tain WRA’s to a District nor enter into a 
Maintenance Agreement with District 4 for 
those areas.  

“This was obviously an error on our part 
and something that neither we nor District 4 
staff was aware of.  In any event, it has al-
ways been our policy to take responsibility 
for our mistakes. Accordingly, I have en-
closed a check…. District 4 should and will 
not be responsible for the maintenance 
costs of any WRA that was not conveyed 
to a District nor subject to a Maintenance 
Agreement. 

“I know this has taken quite a while, 
but I felt it important that once and for all 
everyone understand what has transpired 
in the past so that we all understand our 
respective responsibilities, now and in the 
future.” 

This issue should not have been brought 
up again, taking unnecessary time of District 
staff, District Supervisors, the AAC Board 

(Continued from page 4) 
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However, THE MONEY IS THERE - which 
AAC fund it comes out of – the annual 
budget or the lawsuit settlement account – is 
not relevant.  

Mr. Rothbard, apparently frustrated by 
CDD 4’s failure to concur with his findings, 
had asked that the issue be placed on the 
AAC agenda again so that he could read a 
statement which again included his inaccu-
rate findings. In spite of the true facts pre-
sented which completely contradicted his 
statements, he would not move off of his po-
sition and in his concluding remarks stated 
that he hoped the failure of the CDD 4 Su-
pervisors to agree with him would perhaps 
just remain an embarrassment for them.  

Mr. Rothbard is the one who should cor-
(Continued on page 6) 

and the public, to rehash a matter which was 
formally settled.  Furthermore, Mr. 
Rothbard’s statement “that it is ethically 
wrong for District 4 to not correct the 
‘oversight’ was totally uncalled for. It would 
have been unethical for the CDD 4 Board to 
give in to a ‘developer mistake’ at the finan-
cial expense of the residents who elected 
them to their positions.  We applaud the cur-
rent CDD 4 Board of Supervisors for ignor-
ing Rothbard’s pleas. 

Mr. Bell advised that after reviewing this 
letter it was clear to him that the Developer 
not only intended for him to maintain those 
ponds, but for him to fund them. 

Rothbard states that the CDD 4 water re-
tention pond maintenance expenses are being 
paid for from the amenity fees from the resi-
dents of the other Districts. Yes, the expenses 
are being paid from the amenity budget, but 
the money for them was provided by the 
Developer, not the residents of Lady Lake or 
CDD 1, 2 and 3. The projected expense of 
the assumption of the ponds in question by 
the VCCDD was included in establishing the 
damage figure in the $40M lawsuit settle-
ment from March, 2008.  Thus, in reality, 
you are not paying for it – the Developer is.  

We are fully aware and concur that the 
determination of the damage amount has 
nothing to do with how the $40M is to be 
spent as the money is dedicated to the exclu-
sive use of the AAC for whatever amenity 
related purpose the AAC deems appropriate. 
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rect his inaccuracies and we believe the 
‘ethical thing’ for him to do would be to send 
a letter of apology to the CDD 4 Supervisors. 

Editor’s note:  Mr. Rothbard is a former 
member of the POA Board of Directors. We 
couldn’t leave the misrepresentation of the 
CDD 4 Supervisors that his letter and actions 
have provoked and, just as importantly, we 
were disappointed in his unwillingness to ad-
mit that he was wrong in his conclusions and 
summary of facts.                                     □ 

(Continued from page 5) 

The AAC agreed with the staff recom-
mendation regarding recycling at postal sta-
tions. The Lions Club aluminum can program 
will continue, but no additional recycling ac-
tivities will be included in the upcoming fis-
cal year budget. The board agreed that resi-
dents already have the ability to recycle curb-
side at their homes if they are interested.  

As of January 1, 2011, the Manual on 
Uniform Traffic Control Devices (MUTCD) 
will be adopted by local governments. The 
MUTCD states gates must close after every 
vehicle and must provide 24 inches of clear-
ance for pedestrians. Gate arms will be ad-
justed accordingly. This will require all vehi-
cles (motorcycles, bicycles, golf carts, etc.) to 
stop at gate entrances before proceeding.  
The MUTCD also states that gate arms must 
be marked with red and white tape and can 
not have any non-traffic control signage 
(such as “Welcome Home”).  

Vice Chairman Carl Bell read into the re-
cord a letter from Mark Morse (Villages 
COO) to the CDD4 board dated July 7, 2006. 
The letter detailed how Mr. Morse’s legal 
team researched all the pertinent documents 
(5,000 pages) and developed a map of all 
storm water retention ponds in the Marion 

(Continued on page 7) 
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Pond Issues 

AAC Candidate  
Information 

trict Office (by the water tower) between 
June 15th and 5:00 p.m. on July 1st. The eli-
gibility form can be picked up at Jennifer’s 
office, or you can go to the dristrict’s website 
at districtgov.org and download it directly.  □ 

The VCCDD has now announced the pro-
cedures and dates for those residents inter-
ested in running for the open seat for CDD1, 
CDD2 or the Villages portion of the Town of 
Lady Lake/Lake County.  Last month the 
POA provided information about the AAC 
and what it does.  If you missed it, go to 
poa4us.org and click on archived Bulletins to 
review the electronic version of the POA 
Bulletin.. 

In order for a candidate’s name to be 
placed on the November ballot he/she must 
complete and submit an Eligibility Form to 
Jennifer McQueary at the Laurel Manor Dis-

Old Business: 
Multi-Modal Paths - The committee re-

ceived an updated report from Engineer 
Richard Bush of Kimley-Horn regarding the 
Recreation Trail reconstruction project. The 
project remains on schedule. The bid pack-
age will be issued later this month with con-
struction anticipated to begin early July fol-
lowing the awarding of contracts. It is ex-
pected that paving and grading will be sub-
stantially completed by Thanksgiving, 2010.  
A special AAC meeting will be held on June 
23, 2010, in anticipation of awarding the 
successful bid at that time.  

Staff clarified the ID checking procedure 
at family pools during weekends and high 
peak usage periods.  Once a family pool is 
more than 50% occupied, pool monitors will 
be stationed at entry gates checking IDs and 
guest passes for all subsequent arrivals.  

AAC Meeting 
May 12, 2010  
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AAC Meeting 
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County portion of The Villages, showing 
who was responsible for the maintenance of 
each. This map and the comments in Mr. 
Morse’s letter made it clear that CDD4 is not 
responsible for the maintenance of the two 
ponds brought into question several months 
ago by an AAC Committee Member.  Mr. 
Bell further pointed out that the calculation 
of damages created as a part of the recent law 
suit settlement included a substantial amount 
of money (in excess of $1M) justified be-
cause of the unplanned expense of maintain-
ing these ponds. The funds (part of the $40M 
settlement) were provided by the developer. 
Mr. Bell summarized his comments by stat-
ing that it appears the AAC was in error ask-
ing CDD4 to assume maintenance responsi-
bility for the two ponds and that developer 
provided funds were available for that pur-
pose, rather than monthly amenity fees paid 
by residents of CDD 1-4 and Lady Lake.  
New Business: 

The AAC was asked to consider spending 
$16,000 to upgrade the posts (for STOP 
signs and other traffic control signage) in-
stalled by Lady Lake at the recently reconfig-
ured intersection of Avenida Central and 
Delmar Drive. Board members will inspect 
the area and consider the request at the June 
AAC meeting.  

(Continued from page 6) 

(Continued on page 8) 
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Approval was given to share the cost of 
repairing Storm Water basin 14-2 (Lago 
Paquito) with the water utility (LSSA).  
Informational Items: 

A letter was received from the Interim 
Town Manager of Lady Lake advising the 
AAC that Lady Lake would not be correcting 
the “ditch” condition that was created along 
Rio Grande, Del Mar and Avenida Central as 
a result of the previous resurfacing of these 
roads. The letter stated that it would be too 
expensive to correct the situation now and 
that it would be addressed in 3-4 years when 
these roads would next be due for treatment.  

Please go to the www.districtgov.org web-
site for the official minutes, agendas and 
meeting schedule. 

Next AAC meeting – Wednesday June 
16th, 1:30 p.m. at the Savannah Center.      □ 

(Continued from page 7) 

Now Accepting Patients 
$65.00 

New Patient Exams/Cleanings  
(Patients must qualify for basic x-rays and cleanings to get this rate) 

A Complete Dental Care Center 
590 S. Main Street -- Wildwood, FL  34785 

         352-748-1880 
                   Call to Schedule Your Appointment 

Patti Davis, daughter of former president 
Ronald Reagan, wrote the following in the 
July 16, 2003, issue of Newsweek about her 
father before his death.  This has been con-
densed for space requirements here. 

 

******************************* 
Sometimes I think we need to look no far-

ther than the pattern of footprints stretched 
out behind us to understand the lives we’ve 
lived.   

We can follow the first tentative steps of 
our infancy through the long, defiant strides 
of adolescence and young adulthood -- the 
running away years, the years of putting dis-
tance between ourselves and our families, of 
burning up time -- to the more solid foot-
prints, set down as we grow older.  

These are the tracks we leave on the earth.  
If we look closely we can also see our par-
ents’ footprints, often close to us, as they 
guide and lead us, at other times far behind, 
as they wait for us to turn and remember 
them. 

We slow down, finally, to look longer and 
more carefully at our parents.  My father, 
who strode confidently onto the stage of his-
tory ... was always polite – achingly so – and 
even in the depths of his illness, still (was)....  
I didn’t stop to linger on the sweetness of that 
quality, or to learn from it. 

There are people who would say that my 
father’s footprints are larger and deeper than 
those of other parents because his political 
legacy gives them weight, creating indelible 
marks in the halls of history....   

I see his footprints pressed into the wet 
sand of the beach as he walked toward the 
sea to catch steep waves and ride them back 
to shore.  His stride was as smooth and cer-
tain as it was when he walked into the White 
House, and onto the stage of history.  I see a 
small girl on that beach as well, pressing her 
feet into the shapes that her father’s feet have 
left to see how much bigger his footprints 
are. 

I have gotten lost in those footprints dur-
ing my life; I have fought hard and bloody 
battles to pull myself away.  These are the 
tracks I have left on the earth.   

But now I look for my father’s tracks on 
every beach, every trail.  Because they mark 
the way home.                                       □ 

Largest Selection of Futons and Barstools 
 

Futons Barstools & More 
 

720 S. Hwy 27/441 • Plaza One • Lady Lake 
 

352-205-7484 
 

Great Styles and Prices 
Mon - Fri 10 to 5 • Sat 10 to 4 

 

In The Villages: 787-4603 
 
 

10% Discount When You Mention This Ad 

Now Offering 
Ultrasound 

AAC Meeting Ronald Reagan  
 A Father 
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unless absolutely necessary. If it must be 
used, use only a grounded, 3 wire type cord – 
NEVER use a 2 wire cord and an adaptor. 
The cord must be plugged into a grounded 
outlet.  

Do not leave lawn clippings, cleaning 
rags, paper towels, small light clothing items, 
etc. anywhere in the garage where a draft 
might blow them near the charger.  

To prevent battery explosion keep all 
smoking materials, open flame or sparks 
away from the batteries.  

Hydrogen gas is formed when charging 
batteries. Do not charge batteries without 
adequate ventilation – you may want to have 
the seat in the raised position while charging 
to prevent the build up of this gas in a con-
fined area. If you have an onboard charger 
you must lift the seat when charging as the 
charger gets very hot, and if not ventilated, 
could ignite.  

The electrolyte liquid in a battery is an 
acid solution which can cause severe burns. 
Always wear a safety shield or approved 
safety goggles and acid resistant rubber 
gloves when adding water or charging batter-
ies. (Any spills should be neutralized with a 
solution of ¼ cup of baking soda dissolved in 
1 and ½ gallons of water.)  

To reduce the possibility of fire, do not 
attach a battery charger to a vehicle that is to 
be unattended beyond the normal charging 
cycle. Overcharging could cause damage to 
the cart batteries and result in extreme over-

heating. The charger should be checked after 
24 hours and unplugged after the charge cy-
cle is complete.  

Hints for charging the batteries: 
Inspect the plug of the battery charger and 

cart receptacle housing for dirt or other de-
bris.  

Examine the outside appearance of the 
batteries for frayed wires, loose terminations, 
and corrosion. Use the baking soda solution 
described above to remove any visible corro-

(Continued on page 10) 

Electric Golf Cart 
Batteries 

Safety Hints - An Ounce of  
Prevention is Better than a  

Pound of Cure  
Golf cart batteries are very important in 

running your golf cart. Ensure that you main-
tain them properly. Serious, even dangerous 
problems can eventually come from improp-
erly maintaining your golf cart’s batteries. 
Some users assume that the batteries that op-
erate their electric golf carts are mainte-
nance-free which is not the case. Regardless 
of the brand of cart, you need to establish a 
golf cart battery maintenance program. 

First, review the manufacturer’s recom-
mendations. We suggest that you only use 
the manufacturer’s chargers as some of those 
purchased at the discount stores tend to over-
heat and may cause a fire. We have reviewed 
various owner’s manuals and literature on 
the internet, but we ask that you check your 
owner’s manual before abiding by any of the 
following hints, if they are activities that you 
are not currently performing. 

Do not block air holes in top or bottom of 
charger and do not put the charger on the ve-
hicle seat. You can place the charger on a 
cinder block or two bricks to allow better air 
flow all around.  

An extension cord should NOT be used 



“Sell Your Stuff” 
 

VillagesBuySell.com 
 

A FREE SERVICE 
FOR VILLAGES 

RESIDENTS 
 

register@villagesbuysell.com 

Village Movers 
Old Fashion Quality Moving Experience 

We Sell All Moving Supplies! 
• Packing   • Paper   • Boxes 

352-751-2750 
611 North Dixie Ave. 

Fruitland Park, FL  34731 

 

ORECK 
 

Now Open In 
The Villages 

 

990 Alverez Ave. 
Across from McCall’s Tavern 

In Spanish Springs 
 

Please Stop In and Pick 
Up Your Free Gift 

(No Purchase Necessary) 
 

Mon-Sat 10-9; Sun 12-5 
 

352-259-3800    
David Oreck, Founder 

Page 10 June, 2010 The POA Bulletin – Champions of Residents’ Rights Since 1975 

from the outlet, then set the selector switch to 
Off and then disconnect the charger from the 
cart battery hookup. Open the vent caps and 
look inside the fill wells. Add distilled water if 
necessary. Check caps to make sure the vent is 
clear before screwing them back on. The elec-
trolyte level should be 1/8 inch below the bot-
tom of the fill well. 

Electric carts are great – very little noise 
and no gasoline fumes. However, you must 
diligently follow a battery maintenance plan.□ 

Golf Cart Batteries 
sion – Be sure not to allow this solution to 
enter the battery cells. (The smell of rotten 
eggs is a sign of leakage.)  

Check the fluid level of the batteries be-
fore and after charging –  

Prior to charging, there should be just 
enough water to cover the plates – Do not 
allow the plates to be exposed to air and do 
not fill the water all the way up to the cap – 
You should only use distilled water. 
(CHARGING DRIED OUT CELLS COULD 
CAUSE A FIRE.) Don’t fill the cell all the 
way up – add just enough water to cover the 
plates. The charging cycle will expel electro-
lyte and could result in component damage. 
Check that all vent caps are tight. 

When connecting the charger to the 
battery make sure that if there is an off 
switch on the charger that it is in the off 
position and the AC power cord is un-
plugged. Always plug the charger into the 
electrical outlet after any water has been 
added and all connections have been 
made. 

Fully charge the batteries – The litera-
ture states that an 80% recharge can be ac-
complished in 2 hours but the last 20% can 
take 6 or more hours. If your cart has a man-
ual timer, charge the cart for 2 or 3 times 
longer than you drove it. 

After charging - Unplug the AC power 

(Continued from page 9) 

Lightning Matters 
By Len Hathaway 

The Study Group on Lightning 

Lightning Safety Awareness Week occurs 
each year in June to focus attention on the 
dangers of lightning in advance of July, Au-
gust, and September, the peak months of the 
lightning season. The week of June 20-26, 
has been designated Lightning Safety 
Awareness Week by the National Weather 

Service (NWS) part of the National Oceanic 
& Atmospheric Administration (NOAA).  

Lightning awareness is particularly im-
portant for Central Florida because we ex-
perience on average 80 thunderstorm days 
each year according to the NWS. This 
makes Florida the “Lightning Capital of the 
US,” (but not the world).  

The third week in June also coincides 
with an historical lightning event. In 1752 
Benjamin Franklin conducted his famous 
kite experiment. Lightning was then, as it is 
today, a danger to people and structures. 
Franklin’s lightning rod invention was first 
installed on some buildings in Philadelphia 
during the summer of 1752. As a result, 

(Continued on page 11) 
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Lightning Tips for Villagers  
The Study Group on Lightning, a small 

group of volunteers, with no affiliation to any 
firm or organization related to the lightning 
protection industry, offers a 30-minute Power 
Point presentation, Lightning Tips for Villag-
ers, that addresses direct lightning, indirect 
lightning, validation of LPS, susceptibility of 
corrugated stainless steel tubing (CSST) gas 
lines to lightning, common myths and misun-
derstandings. It is intended to help homeown-
ers make an informed decision on their own 
residential lightning risk. If your group or 
organization would benefit from a presenta-
t ion  contact  Len Hathaway a t 
lhatha@aol.com or Bob Freeman at-
STALIT1@aol.com                                □ 

three injuries.  
Pro golfer Lee Trevino was struck by 

lightning while playing in the 1975 Western 
Open at Butler National Golf Club in Oak 
Brook, IL. His injuries included permanent 
damage to his flexibility and sensitivity of 
the vertebrae in his lower back.  

Remember, it is up to the golfer to decide 
when his/her safety may be in jeopardy. The 
US Golf Association rules state that any 
player has the right to stop play if that player 
believes there is a danger from lightning.  

Therefore, seek shelter; avoid trees, 
bleachers, metal fences, dugouts, open picnic 
shelters, flag poles, street lights, hill tops, 
athletic fields, tennis & pickleball courts, bi-
cycles, motorcycles, power lines, swimming 
pools, and golf carts.  

Lightning Safety Tips-Indoors 
Once you are in a substantial building 

there may still be a lightning threat to your 
personal safety. Therefore, you need to avoid 
corded telephones, electrical equipment, win-
dows, and plumbing fixtures. Last year a lo-
cal social networking web site reported that a 
Villager was injured while taking a shower 
when his home was struck by lightning.  

Lightning Matters 
Franklin became a celebrity on both sides of 
the Atlantic in helping to tame lightning - a 
scourge of nature. He was given honorary 
degrees by Harvard and Yale.  

Lightning Safety Tips-Outdoors 
 NWS’s theme is “When Thunder Roars 

Go Indoors!” Good advice, but no place is 
absolutely safe, but some, such as large en-
closed substantially constructed buildings, 
particularly those with lightning protection 
systems (rods), are better than others.  

NOAA/NWS data places the annual num-
ber of US lightning fatalities at 60, and Flor-
ida leads all other states in fatalities. Many 
more people are struck and usually survive 
but may suffer long-term injuries.  

Last year, on May 15, 2009, Steve Trivett 
sports columnist for The Villages Daily Sun 
authored an excellent article about his per-
sonal lightning experiences on the golf 
course. In one case,  he was in a foursome 
that exited the course when lightning ap-
peared. The foursome behind them did not 
and was struck resulting in a fatality and 

(Continued from page 10) 

PERMANENT HAIR REMOVAL 

Electrolysis by Jenna 
$5 off with this coupon 

352-598-9655 
845 Teague Trail/CR 25 Suite 3, Lady Lake 

Licensed for 16 years 



Happy 
Father’s Day 

June 20th 

352-365-2337 
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Reading the article in your May issue 
brought to mind an incident I had approxi-
mately a month or so ago.  

It was a lovely Spring day, so I had my 
inside front door open and the screen down 
in the upper part of my storm door.  The 
storm door was locked, it is kept locked at all 
times. I happened to look out my front win-
dow as this white panel van pulled up and a 
fellow jumped out with a large package of 
Bounty towels in his hand.  I went to the door 
as he came (ran) up to the front of the house.  
He said "these towels are for you".  Having 
never lost my NY State of mind, I asked him 
"why?".  He went on about cleaning my car-
pets, for free as he was opening a business on 
466 for cleaning supplies.  Told him, I had 
just had my carpets cleaned.  He backed off 
and left, with the Bounty, as quickly as he 
came up.  

The van took off and I don't think they 
stopped anywhere else on my road.  It may 
have been legit but after reading your article, 
it makes me wonder. 
                            J. Sonzogno           □ 

I read the article about "Keep Your Doors 
Locked". It kind of implied this whole issue 
is a fallacy/Villages Internet urban legend.  

I DID receive the same email everybody 
else did...but I added to it and sent it on. I did 
not "hear" about this incident at a "social" 
function (I'm not the person  who initiated the 
email that was referred to in the article)....I 
experienced it!  

(Continued on page 13) 

FREE 
First Night 
or Daycare 

Letter to the editor: 

House Fires 
Regarding the Mike Tucker responses  on 

the two recent electrical fires, on page 6 of 
the May POA Bulletin: It would be well to 
follow up with Mike to see what came of the 
two insurance investigations - particularly the 
one where an electrical engineer was to be 
engaged by the insurance adjuster.  

I agree that this type of information needs 
to reach our residents.  I am however sympa-
thetic with some of the fire department's con-
straints.  They can call on the Florida State 
Fire Marshall in cases where there is death/
injuries and where arson is suspected. Unfor-
tunately, they do not have the resources to 
engage a forensic engineer to pinpoint the 
cause of every fire. The unfortunate result is 
that too many causes are relegated to the 
"electrical" category and therefore this does 
not give you any actionable information in 
the interest of preventing future events.  
                           Len Hathaway        □ 

Letter to the editor: 

Lock Your Doors #1 
Letter to the editor: 

Lock Your Doors #2 



Your Pain Stops Here 
Treating     

Sports Injuries 
Arthritis Pain 
Headaches/Migraines 
Back Pain 
Neck Pain 
Extremity Pain 
Numbness/Weakness 
Carpel Tunnel 
Muscle Pain/Spasm 
School Physicals $25 

Therapies 
Physical Therapy 
Cold Laser 
Hydro Therapy 
Traction 
Electric Muscle Stim 
Interferential/Russian 
TENS 
Ultrasound 
Massage Therapy Lmt 
MM 20098 

Chiropractic 
Physician 

Nutritionist 
SPECIAL 
OFFER 

First 1 Hr. 
Massage 
$39.95 

 

For Appointment Call 352-391-9467 
 

Dr. Brett Compton D.C. is a Palmer graduate 
and is trained and skilled at many chiropractic techniques 

aimed at relieving pain and restoring function. 
Set up an appointment today to see if chiropractic care 

can help you with your pain. 
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POA Bulletin Delivery 
Snowbirds or seasonal residents, please let 

us know the months you are gone, and we 
will stop delivery of the Bulletin during that 
time. Just email our distribution manager at 
delivery@poa4us.org, or call Shelley Pfaff at 
259-3611, with your name, address, village, 
and the months you will be away, and we 
will add you to our “No Throw” list. If we 
inadvertently deliver to an unoccupied house, 
thanks in advance if you or one of your 
neighbors can pick up the Bulletin and either 
keep or discard it.                                     □ 

The Treasurer’s position is open on the 
POA Board of Directors.  Several candidates 
have expressed interest – and, we plan to talk 
with other interested candidates.  So, if you 
are interested and have a background in fi-
nance or accounting, please contact Joe Gor-
man at 259-0999 for more information. 

Also, we have openings on the POA 
Board of Directors.  If you have been think-
ing about getting more active in the POA or-
ganization, this could be an ideal way to do 
that.  The time commitment is less than you 
might think, and the rewards are truly grati-
fying.  Call Joe at 259-0999. 

Both of these are volunteer positions – 
but, we can offer you all the coffee and 
donuts you want at our monthly meetings.  
That’s a heck of a deal.                          □ 

POA Financial 
It's probably been about 2 months ago 

now, but one day I was out in my front yard 
doing yard work and this gray mini-van 
passed my house (then I assume they saw me 
outside) and stomped on the brakes. A young 
(20-ish), pretty, Hispanic-looking girl 
jumped out w/a 6 or 8 pack of Bounty paper 
towel rolls and attempted to give them to me. 
I asked why and she said she wasn't trying to 
sell me anything. They had just opened a 
cleaning business next door to a Cici's Pizza 
(I thought she said on Rt. 441 but I'm not 
sure) and this is how they are introducing 
their new business to people.  

She chatted w/me for a few minutes and 
asked if my carpets needed cleaning. I told 
her I don't have carpeting, only porcelain tile 
(I live in the Village of Amelia on Banberry 
Run). She said they could clean the grout. 
Have to admit, the grout could use a good 
cleaning, so I allowed her into the house to 
"see the job". She looked at the grout and I 
told her all the other things I had tried to get 
it clean.  

She said she was going to get her co-
worker from the van to look. Now another 
young, attractive (possibly) Hispanic girl and 
guy are coming into our house. The guy is 
carrying a large box with what appeared to 
be a Kirby vacuum or shampooer in it. They 
looked around our living/dining/kitchen area 
and the guy said he didn't have the correct 

(Continued from page 12) 

• Huge Inventory of High Fashion Wigs, Hair 
Additions, and Wig Products 

• New Light Weight Pieces for Men and 
Women 

• FREE Custom Fitting and Trimming with 
Your Wig Purchase 

• Expert Cutting, Cleaning and Styling for a 
Reasonable Fee 

• Welcome to Come in for a Free               
• Consultation for Hair Replacement 
 
 
 
 
 

(352) 245-2433 
10934 SE Hwy. 441, Belleview 

Tue-Fri, 9:30 am - 4:30 pm; Sat. 9:30 - 4:00 pm 
 

10% OFF Wig Purchase 
With This Ad 

WIG WAM 
BOUTIQUE 

Serving The Area For 23 Years! 

Lock Your Doors #2 attachment to do the grout. The second girl 
to come in complimented me on our home 
and asked if I lived here alone. I told her, 
"No, my husband is at work." (which was 
the truth). This kind of made me a bit suspi-
cious though and I asked if they had a card 
so I could contact them after speaking w/my 
husband about them cleaning the grout at a 
later date. I gave them back their paper tow-
els.  

Soon as they drove away, I called The 
Villages Community Watch and related the 
incident to the woman who answered the 
phone. She told me they had been getting a 
LOT of calls about these people, but there 
really wasn't anything they could do other 
than "escort" them out of TV. She said if 
they came back, to call them again (although 

(Continued on page 14) 
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ALL ABOUT CARTS, LLC 
Electric or Gas Golf Carts 

Service, Repairs, Parts, Accessories 
All Work Done at Your Home 
When You Want it Done Right 

 

Call for Appointment 
 

(352) 409-2702 
 

Serving The Villages since 2004 

Licensed and Insured 

I'm not really sure WHY I'd waste my time 
calling Community Watch again since she 
had just told me there really wasn't anything 
they could do.) I tried to give her the infor-
mation on the card so CW could call these 
people and remind them there is NO SO-
LICITATION allowed in TV. She was to-
tally disinterested in having this information, 
so I threw the card away (wish I had kept it).  

Thought that was the end of it. Here's the 
big surprise. About 3 weeks after the initial 
"visit" by these young people in the gray van, 
my husband and I had company visit us from 
up north: husband, wife and two 18 year 
olds. Our company had JUST walked 
through the front door and into our home, we 
were showing them the house and chatting 
and all of a sudden we all looked up and the 
girl who had asked me if I lived here alone 
was standing in our living room. None of us 
heard her knock or ring the bell. SHE JUST 

(Continued from page 13) 

Kitchen and Bath 
Countertops Resurfaced 

 

Enjoy a Stone-Finished 
Look Without the 

High Cost 
 

Artistic Design & Resurfacing 
352-430-4555 

ARTISTIC CARPET CLEANING 
 

MARBLE FLOOR REFINISHING 
AREA RUGS/FURNITURE & 
TILE & GROUT CLEANING 

 

MIKE FELICE 
OWNER/OPERATOR 

 

352-435-5944 
Licensed and Insured                                15 Years Experience 

Green House Energy, our guest at the 
April Village Greens Environmental Club 
meeting, was warmly received. 

The room at Laurel Manor was over flow-
ing, thanks to so much interest from our 
POA supporters. 

Doug D’Argenio, Green House Energy’s 
(GHE’s) engineering VP, clearly laid out the 
objectives and parameters of their business 
plan with a concise Power Point presenta-
tion.  

Green House Energy basically is offering 
to install and maintain Solar Panels on opti-
mally southern facing homes, with no money 
down up front.  

The owners would contract with GHE, to 
pay GHE monthly at a rate that is ten percent 
less than their current electric bill, deter-
mined by averaging out their bills over a pe-
riod of two years.   

The contract originally was to be over a 
ten year period, but because of the Florida 
Legislatures decision not to allocate any re-
bate money for renewable energy in their last 
session, and the back log of people already in 
line awaiting promised rebates from the 
state, GHE has been forced to consider ex-
tending the contract from ten years to fifteen 

(Continued on page 15) 

WALKED INTO OUR HOUSE UNIN-
VITED! She had paper towels again. My 
husband told her we weren't interested and 
had company and showed her out (and 
locked the door!). We did not want to make a 
scene in front of our company because they 
were here to look around and possibly move 
here....we didn't want them to get a bad im-
pression, so we just blew it off and didn't call 
CW or the police. Had we not had company, 
I would have called the police this time.  

                          Deb Zaranti          □ 

Lock Your Doors #2 The Village 
 Greens 
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Village Greens 

Blinds Plus Shutters 
“QUALITY FOR LESS” 

(352) 430-7200 
GRABER 

EVERY HOME A GALLERY.  EVERY WINDOW A CANVAS 

Up to 20% Discount 
On Custom 

Plantation Shutters 
and Window Treatments 

 

Villages Resident 

years in order to make it viable. 
Many questions arose during the presenta-

tion and were answered fully on the spot. At 
the close of the meeting Doug went on the 
internet pulling up Goggle World to hone in 
on specific homes to see if they qualified 
based on the square footage of roof space ex-
posed to the optimum sunlight, south. 

Over seventy people submitted requests to 
GHE to find out if their homes qualified and 
would be chosen as one of the twenty or so 
homes GHE will be starting off with here in 
The Villages. GHE has contacted everyone 
and is now determining which homes best 
qualify. The other major piece of the puzzle 
is how best to handle the lack of rebate 
money from the State of Florida. As I men-
tioned earlier in this article, they are consid-
ering going out another five years then origi-
nally estimated to compensate for the loss of 
money from the state. From what I have 
heard, there appears to be no objection to this 
proposal. 

With the devastating impact of the Gulf 
oil spill, (at the writing of this article,) there 
is a strong chance that a special session of the 
legislature in Tallahassee will be called and 
they will take a long hard look at not only 
passing a constitutional amendment which 
would protect Florida from off-shore drilling, 
but pass legislation to allocate money to sup-
port and accelerate wide spread use of alter-
native non-polluting energy. 

If that should happen, many of our homes 
will be dotted with solar panels and solar hot 
water heaters and families will be changing 

(Continued from page 14) 

Rx CARE PHARMACY 
13733 US Hwy. 441  Lady Lake, FL  32159 
(Located close to Lowe’s, Bealls and Takis Restaurant) 
Phone: 352-391-5533   Fax: 352-391-5531 

Only Local Pharmacy with  
FREE Prescription Pick Up and Delivery (Monday - Saturday) 

Compounding Services  -  Medical Supplies Available 
EMAIL:  dev@therxcarepharmacy.com   WEBSITE: www.therxcarepharmacy.com 

WE OFFER TO YOU:  
THE LOWEST PRICE 

If not, We’ll beat competitor’s price 
We take Most Insurance Companies 

Including Medicare & Medicaid 
FREE DELIVERY  

NO WAIT GUARANTEED 

CALL US OR VISIT: 
www.therxcarepharmacy.com for: 
$3.50 for 30 days/ $9.99 for 90 days       SPECIALS & 
$5.00 for 30 days/ $13.50 for 90 days     PET MEDICATIONS 
 

10% CASH BACK Gift Card 

We 
Have 

Pet 
Medications 

over to Energy Star home appliances.  
The Village Greens is proud that we have 

been able to bring this innovative company 
to the attention of Villages and are thrilled 
with the apparent support shown by so many 
people ready to incorporate alternative en-
ergy in their lives. 

Who says older folk are not on the cutting 
edge, You go Villagers!! 

The June meeting of the Village Greens 
will feature Jim Davis from the  University 
of Florida Extension. Most all of you know 
Jim as the last word in Florida Friendly 

Plants; well, Jim is also an expert in "all 
things creepy crawly"! 

Jim has his masters in entomology and I 
understand it is really his passion. Come and 
join us for an important meeting on Wednes-
day June 23rd at Laurel Manor, 6:30 p.m. 
Jim will address the ramifications of Global 
Warming on these creatures and the very im-
portant impact they will have on the environ-
ment and our lives. 

  Sue Michalson 
  Chair, the Village Greens           □ 

Offer extended through June 30, 2010 * For appliances up to 10 years old. 
$183.00*  per year 
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DIRT CHEAP 
13265  SE  441    Summerfield 

Mulch   ~  River Rock  ~ Boulders 
Lime  ~  Granites  ~  Sand  ~  Top Soil 

Rail Ties  ~  Stone  ~  Rocks 
Most Items in Several Colors & Sizes 

Call for Dirt Cheap Delivery 

245-7900 
Visa                                                  MasterCard 

Kiley & Sons Inc. 
 

352-753-5301 
 

In Lady Lake, Serving The Villages since 1985 
Advertiser in The POA Bulletin since 2004   

      
     Professional Plumbing Service Contractor 
    Remodels/Alterations - Service & Repair 
    Irrigation Systems Maintenance & Repair 
    Showroom/Parts & Sales 
    Prompt Courteous Service 
    24 Hr Emergency Service - Never an  
 Overtime Charge 
    Licensed, Bonded & Insured 
 

    License # CFC1426882  

at    Harmeswood last week.  
It is a natural phenomenon caused by lack 

of oxygen. My question is why has The Vil-
lages let the water get so low that there is not 
enough oxygen for the fish? Many of the 
dead fish are large carp that they put in to eat 
the vegetation. There are catfish and blue 
gills, which comprise the majority. Our local 
heron will have to find another place to eat as 
will the many other birds that relied on this 
lake.  I find this all very upsetting. 

                               Kristen Loffler         
 

Editor’s Note: The following explanation 

Letter to the Editor: 

Fish Kill 

20%-50% Off                             Most Watch 
Regular Prices             Batteries $3.00 + Tax 
 
 
 
 
 

Owners Are Villages Residents 
Baylee Plaza/By Sears on 441, Summerfield 

352-307-3846 

This morning we woke to find thousands 
of dead fish in the small lake behind our 
house on Camino Del Rey Dr. I contacted the 
people at Community Watch and they got 
some people over here to look at the devasta-
tion. Someone is supposedly going to do 
clean up today, Saturday, May 8th and to-
morrow.  I also called the Daily Sun but 
doubt that they will do anything with the 
story. Apparently there was a similar incident 

was received from District staff: 
The fish kill was due to lack of oxygen. 

The water level in the retention pond is  
based on the amount and intensity of rainfall.  
As we have only had light rain in the past 
few weeks very little made it into the reten-
tion pond. The removal of the dead fish be-
gan Saturday and continued through Tuesday 
the pond is being checked daily and removal 
done as needed. 

We are looking at other style aerators to 
help reduce fish kills in the future.          □ 
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Below is a copy of an e-mail I sent to Jim 
Murphy on April 6. My neighbors and I are 
looking for someone to help us out with our 
situation. So far I have contacted Community 
Standards, Coldwell Banker - Ellison Realty, 
Marion County, and Mr. Murphy - all to no 
avail. Please let us know if there is someone 
else we should contact. 

                    Ron Vandenbush 
Can someone please look at the yard at 

17981 SE 83rd Melody Avenue in Pied-
mont? The house is vacant and for sale and 
the weeds, ant hills, etc. just keep getting lar-
ger. I have spoken to Community Standards 
and they explained the 3-letter policy as it 

If you need to contact any Sumter County 
official, rather than paying for the long-

distance call to the Bushnell offices,  
just use the toll-free number at 

1-866-878-6837 
(1-866-8SUMTER) 

applies to the homeowner. I live directly 
across the street from this home.  It's a shame 
that no one is responsible when a house is  
vacated. Community Standards says they can't 
do anything until the end of this month.  You 
would take action if this was in front of your 
house. 

Editor’s Note: In situations like this, 
please contact the Customer Service Center of 
The Villages at 753-4508.                         □ 

SmartSafe Tornado Shelters - One day installa-
tion in garage floor or carport.  Call Pat Tripp at 352-
702-6386.  5-10% POA discount on selected models. 

Snowbird Home Watch - Watch your home 
while you’re away.  $40.00 per month; 10% discount 
to POA. 352-259-1143 or  check out our website at 
www.bikinbob36@aol.com 

Sonic Drive-In - Wal-Mart Shopping Center, 352-
347-2860.  Tuesday Nights: 5 single patty burgers for 
$5 after 5 PM. Add-on at extra charge.  Wednesday 
Nights: 1/2 price single patty burgers; 99¢ single top-
ping sundaes.  Valid at the Summerfield location only.  

Southern Image Photography - 97 Del Mar 
Drive, Spanish Springs, 352-430-2056.  10% POA 
discount on the Special of the Month.  

Stewart Lawn & Landscape Maintenance - 352-
347-3792.  20% discount to POA members. 

Tip Top Tree Experts - All tree work, landscap-
ing, paving, pressure wash, auto body & paint.  10% 
POA discount.  Call 352-516-8820. 

* The UK Shoppe - Food from “Across the Pond”   
at the Market of Marion, Aisle D North. 10% POA 
discount, 352-391-5788.  Free Delivery to Villages. 

Tri-County Landscaping - 25% POA discount 
off first 2 months of lawn care, 10% all other services,  
352-693-3202. 

Ultimate Handyman Svcs, - Drywall, trim/
crowns, paint/remodel. Insured. 10% POA discount.  
John Sainiak, 352-516-2976. 

Vic's Embers - 7940 US Hwy. 441, Leesburg, 
352-728-8989.  Complimentary after-dinner cocktail 
or dessert for each person in the party.  Not valid with 
other special offers. 

Villages Car Wash and Lube - Bichara Blvd., La 
Plaza Grande Center, 352-753-1306.  $1.00 off the 
reg. price of silver or gold wash.  

Villages 24/7 Kart Aide - Triple A Rescue Ser-
vice for golf carts.  10% POA discount on yearly 
membership.  Call 352-409-5853 for details.  

Villagers Home Watch - call us at 352-753-6545. 
10% POA discount off reg. price of $40 for first three 
months of service for POA members. 

Village Spa and Salon - 13940 Hwy 441, Suite 
802, Oakland Hills Plaza, 352-205-7081. 15% off spa 
pedicure.  

Weed Getter Landscaping & Lawn Mainte-
nance - Trim Hedges, Mulch, Planting, Etc.  10% 
discount for new POA Members 352-361-2854. 

Wholesale Computer Components - The Terrace 
Shoppes of Spruce Creek, Summerfield, across from 
Wal-Mart, 352-245-1500.  $15.00 POA discount on 
any computer repair.                      □ 

(Continued from page 20) 

Discount Partners 
Continued from Page 20 

Family Furniture & 
Mattress Galleries 

 

Present this ad for 
10% off Bedroom Furniture 

For All Villages Residents thru June 30 
 

352-435-6131 
 

8626 US Hwy 441 Leesburg 
Located by the Leesburg Airport 

 

Letter to the editor: 

Vacant Properties 

Letter to the editor: 

Sloppy Lawn Work 
You have recently printed letters from me 

in the Bulletin about “Sloppy Lawn Work.”  
I have had 105 people email me about their 
lawn problems. The biggest problem is with 
[the biggest company], the same one who did 
me in.  I was not surprised.  Good luck with 
the POA, keep up the good fight. 
                              E R Stocker           □ 

Yard Grading Problems 
Several members raised questions at a pre-

vious POA meeting about improper grading 
of their yards and who is responsible for the 
remedial work needed.  This is a complex set 
of questions best answered by an attorney.  
Joe Shoemaker, an attorney from Bogin 
Munns & Munns, Leesburg, who has helped 
us before, will be at the June POA meeting to 
address these questions.                            □      
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Our Monthly Gardening Column: 

Happy Hardy  
Hibiscus 

by Anne Lambrecht  
Master Gardener 

Most folks who come to Florida want beauti-
ful flowers in their gardens and usually choose 
hibiscus. They are the signature flower of tropical 
landscapes. The typical hibiscus that most people 
buy are the Tropical Hibiscus (H. rosa-sinensis). 
One problem: we are not “tropical”.  

There are over 200 species of hibiscus which 
originates from tropical Asia. The hibiscus is a 
pleasant addition to your landscape as a specimen 
plant, hedge or screen or background for other 
garden plants. Varieties are selected based on 
plant growth, habit and size; the form and color 
of the flowers and adaptability to specific envi-
ronments.  

The flowers are single or double, 4-8” wide 
and come in a rainbow of colors from white 
through pink to red, from yellow and apricot to 
orange, sometimes with contrasting throats or 
edges. There is even a blue and orange “Gator 
Pride” hibiscus! Individual flowers last only one 
day but the plant blooms continuously. One pro-
nounced common feature of all hibiscus flowers 
is the little stamen clapper.  

That being said, most tropical hibiscus will 
not likely take north central Florida’s cold win-
ters and are best planted in protected areas or in 
pots so you can bring them inside during the win-
ter. Possible exceptions is if your hibiscus is very 
large and robust.  

Now members of the hardy hibiscus group are 
better suited for our area and frankly, infinitely 
more interesting:  

Confederate Rose Mallow (H. mutabilis) 
flowers in the fall and has large, soft, medium 
green leaves and large, single or double, peony-
like flowers that change from pure white in the 
morning to pink, then deep pink as the day pro-
gresses. This is a fast growing tree-like shrub and 
the leaf fall can be a bit messy.  

Turk’s Cap (Malvaviscus penduliflorus) can 
be seen in the landscapes of old Florida gardens, 
this Mexican native has fall blooming thumb-
sized red caps (bells) hanging from every branch, 
like hibiscus flowers ready to open, but they 
never do completely. This is one member of the 
family that likes shade but will tolerate a little bit 
of sun. It will die back to the ground in winter.  

Abutilon or Flowering Maple (Abutilon hy-
bridum) is a shrub or mini tree that has foliage 
resembling maple leaves with wonderful bell-
shaped flowers in shades of red, yellow, orange, 
pink and white with some being bi-colored. They 
also look nice in a hanging basket.  

The Rosemallow Family (H. moscheutos) --
tough native plants that grow in marshy areas 
throughout southern U.S. and an old Southern 
favorite has the largest flowers of all the hibiscus, 
some 12” across. They are also known as “pie 
plate mallows”. Interesting tidbit: the “marsh 
mallows” of yesteryear were originally made 
from the roots of the Marsh Mallow (Althaea 
species).  

Scarlet hibiscus or Texas Star (H. coccineus) 
has beautiful 5-pedaled red flowers in summer 
and is attractive to hummers and butterflies.  

Most of these hibiscus can take full blazing 

sun. The soil should be rich with organic matter 
with excellent drainage. They also like plenty of 
water. Note: any plant with “hi” or “hy” in it 
means “water”.  

All hibiscus are prone to pests such as white 
fly, aphids, spider mites, caterpillars and grass-
hoppers all of which you can do something 
about, except for grasshoppers, by spraying with 
a horticultural soap-oil solution.  

Fertilize monthly (potted plants twice a 
month) with a general purpose liquid fertilizer 
from April to September then stop fertilizing to 
let growth “harden”. Mulch hibiscus but not right 
up to the trunk, as mulching too close to the trunk 
increases the chance of root rot.  

I think we all should have a hibiscus or two. 
Don’t you?  

Recently we moved a large magnolia and 
holly from the front because the Husband could 
not see out of our kitchen window. I don’t know 
exactly what he needs to see, but I agreed. First, 
we planned to move the holly which was begin-
ning to flower so it was full of bees. The Hus-
band decided to wrap it up in a sheet for protec-
tion (making the entrapped bees furious) and then 
we began to dig all around it. As we dug and dug, 
he whined and complained. We dug some more, 
having to cut some of the larger roots and could 
finally bend the shrub back and forth, making 
progress. Much more digging was required but 
the whining continued louder and more often, 
until he had an idea of tying the shrub to the 
fender of the car with our fiberglass golf cart tow 
rope. Before I knew what happened, the car 
stalled out and the rope snapped back at the base 
of the shrub. I continued to dig. More whining, 
even louder still, and he asked: how about I buy 
you a new one of these? Are they expensive? He 
got his chain saw out and I went in the house and 
cried.                                                         □ 

If a man is alone in the garden 
and speaks, and there is no 

woman to hear him, 
☺       is he still wrong?       ☺ 
 (Author unknown, but probably a woman) 

 

Forex Trading 
 

              ●  Your Account 
              ●  Your Money 
              ●  My Skills 

 
Go to: 

www.mytradingaccount.com 

Don’t Overpay — We Have No Overhead 
 

SCCY Cpx1 9mm Pistol….. $299 
Bushmaster AR-15 M4 ……$899 
Ruger LCP 9mm………...…$299 

WE CAN GET WHATEVER YOU WANT 
Email:  stal0786@yahoo.com 

Either Call or email for a quote 
 

         352-875-9569 

EXERCISE YOUR SECOND AMENDMENT RIGHTS 
WHOLESALE FIRE ARMS 
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2010  MEMBERSHIP  FORM 
PROPERTY OWNERS’ ASSOCIATION 

P. O. Box 1657, Lady Lake, FL  32158 
 
NAME(S) ________________________________ 
 
ADDRESS _______________________________ 
 
VILLAGE________________________________ 
 
COUNTY _____________    ZIP _____________ 
 
PHONE _________________________________ 
 
E-MAIL _________________________________ 
 
NEW _____ RENEWAL _____  DATE ________ 
 
ANNUAL DUES:  $10.00 ___________________ 
 
EXTRA DONATION:  $ ____________________ 
 
Please return this form with your membership dues.  Member-
ships are for households and run annually from Jan 1st to Dec 
31st.  Please include a stamped, self-addressed envelope for 
return of your membership card by mail.  If an envelope is not 
included, your card will be held at our monthly meetings for you 
to pick-up.  Thanks for your continuing financial support. 

The Property Owners’ Association 
P. O. Box 1657 

Lady Lake, FL  32158-1657 
 

Officers 
President     Joe Gorman    259-0999 
VP     Elaine Dreidame    753-5069 
Treasurer     Open    - 
Secretary     Carolyn Reichel       205-8199 
 
Directors     Ken Copp    751-0086 
     Myron Henry    205-8849  
     Bill Garner    753-7494 
     Ron Husted    350-6384  
     Shirley Turgeon    205-7581     
 
POA Volunteers 
Sgt. At Arms     Chuck Lorenz      750-2098 
Information Tech Ken Copp                  751-0086 
Environment     Sue Michalson      259-1426 
Hall of Fame     Frank Renner      750-0306 
Advertising     Joe Gorman      259-0999 
Shine     Betty Cunningham  259-0753 
Bulletin Editor     Joe Gorman      259-0999 
Bulletin Delivery  Shelley Pfaff             259-3611 
Webmaster     John Donahe      750-3093 
Membership     Shirley Turgeon 205-7581 
50/50     Mike Kope      750-0394 
 
POA e-mails     poa4us@gmail.com 
    poa@poa4us.org 
 
Web Site     www.poa4us.org 
 
Bulletin Delivery  delivery@poa4us.org 
 
Membership    poamembership@thevillages.net 
 
POA telephone     352-259-0999 

Ollie’s Frozen Custard 

Open Noon-10 pm Daily 
Next to BLOCKBUSTER in The Spanish Plaines Center 

Phone 259-3568 

“If you like Ice Cream-you’ll love Ollie’s” 

Members of the 
POA Hall of Fame 

 
 

2004  Russ Day 
 Eva Hawkins 
       William Rich, Jr. 
 Glen Swindler 
 Jean Tuttle 
2005 Sadie Woollard 
2006 Charlie Harvey 
 Carol Kope 
 Frank Renner 
2007 Rose Harvey 
 Dorothy Hokr 
2008 Ray and Lori Micucci 
 Win Shook 
2009 Dorothy Morehouse-Beeney 
 Vinnie Palmisano 
  

 

The Recreation Centers and the Customer Ser-
vice Center have the Roundabout Brochure 
available.  This shows how to drive through 

those often confusing Roundabouts in The Vil-
lages.  You can pick up your copy now. 

Irrigation Maintenance & Repair 
 

352-409-3163 
 

System tune-up.  Check and adjust  
Entire system and provide written 

estimate to fix problems. 
 

$35.00 
(Before Discount) 

 

20% discount to POA members 
(Including fixing problems). 

 

Get the most for your irrigation 
dollar and help preserve our 

water resources. 

BABY BUNDLES 
ON THE GO 

Renting all your baby needs 
Fully Sanitized Quality Equipment 

Cribs - Strollers - High Chairs 
Car Seats and More 

 

Call: Belinda 
Villages Resident 

352-406-4754 
www.babybundlesonthego.com 

GOLD - DIAMONDS - REMOUNTS 
JEWELRY REPAIR 

 

Michael’s 
 

352-365-9999 
 

305 E. Fountain St & 27/441 
Fruitland Park, FL 

Full Service Restaurant 
Dine In or Take Out 
3223 N. Hwy. 441/27 

Fruitland Park 
(352) 315-0028 

Tuesday Thru Sunday 11am - 10pm 
(Closed Monday) 

Must Present Coupon 

10 % Discount 
Beer and Wine Not Included 

EMBROIDERY  
Audrey Ann Originals 
Creative Logos for your Club, Village, or Business  
Polo Shirts  Tee Shirts  Hats  Towels 

Call Audrey Ann 
352-259-0131 

Your Decorator for 10 yrs. 
No High Overhead to Ensure 

LOWEST PRICES 
Sign Up for Ollie’s E-mail at www.OlliesUSA.com 

Discount Coupons and A Monthly Newsletter 
Weekly FREE Lunch Contest 
Flavor of the Day Calendar 

All sent FREE to your email 
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cards, 10% POA discount, call 352-561-4100. 
Coral's Casual Patio & Fireplace - Across from 

Sam's Club.  Free bottle of “Dew Not” with $300 pur-
chase or more.  One per customer.  352-430-0115. 

Cozco Handcrafts - 1121 Main St., Spanish 
Springs, 352-430-0386.  10% off non-sale items.  

Crews Family Lawn Care & General Mainte-
nance - 10% discount; 352-502-7346 or 873-1628. 

Custom Apparel & Gifts - 920 Bichara Blvd, La 
Plaza Grande, 352-750-1600.  10% off any item in 
stock in store; 25% off custom framing. 

Custom Screens - All Repairs - 10% POA dis-
count. Kenny 352-680-1836. 

* Decorating Den in The Villages - Creating 
beautiful rooms since 1969. 10% POA discount when 
you mention this ad, 352-787-4603. 

East Coast Flooring - 9180 S. Hwy 441, 352-307-
9995, free gift w/ purchase.  $100 credit for any refer-
ral (Purchaser must state referral by a POA member). 

Easy-Go Painting & Maintenance - Interior and 
Exterior; and Power Washing, 10% POA discount 
starting at $50, 352-753-6877. 

Edible Arrangements - 11962 CR101, Palm 
Ridge Plaza, 352-391-1334. $4.00 off over $25.00. 

Enterprise Rent-A-Car - 1076 Lake Sumter 
Landing.  352-751-2417. Special rates for POA mem-
bers. A pick-up service and one-way rentals to Or-
lando and Sanford airports are available. 

Flags & Flag Poles - 211 S. Hwy. 27/441 next to 
Tire Round-up.  352-751-1876.  $5.00 off installation 
of a new flag pole for POA members.  Discount on 
cash or check orders only. 

Friar Tax Preparation Service - Barney Madden 
- 10% POA Discount.  1544 Hillcrest Dr.  Villages 
resident.  352-751-4435. 

Funeral Planners Inc. - For POA 10% off 
regularly priced funeral planning package or 15% off 
deceased identity theft protection service. Visit http://
www.FuneralPlannersInc.com 

Funtime Piano or Keyboard Lessons - Call 
Nancy. Beginners to Advanced; All Types of Music.  
POA Special $12 per 1/2 hour weekly lesson ($3 off 
regular $15 price). 352-750-6475. 

Global Village Women - Custom ACEO prints of 
women with sweet words on the print.  Free newsletter 
to POA members.  Website (www.arrachmeart.com).  

Gold Plating Plus+ - 24 karat gold plating for 
almost anything now chromed.  Free estimates (most 
cars $75-$175).  20% POA discount. 352-751-4322. 

Golf Instruction - Call John Welsh, 352-459-
8789, guaranteed satisfaction, Beginner, Intermediate, 
Advanced, 20% discount for POA members. 

Golf Clubs & Bag Lock - Gator Jaws, $30 each or 
10% off for 2 or more, 352-750-0488. 

Grandma’s Crafts & Treasures - Personalized 
gifts & custom embrodery, specializing in baby gifts.  
10% POA discount, myshopping14@comcast.net, 
Rosemary, 352-350-7124. 

Great Day on the Water Boat Tours - Discounts 
of $5.00, $7.00 or $10.00 per person to POA on vari-
ous boat tours. Call 866-269-6584 for details. 

Haagen Dazs - 1001 Lake Shore Drive, Lake 
Sumter Landing, 352-751-0261.  10% POA discount. 

Hearing Aid & Tinnitus Center - Hearing Health 
Professionals, LLC.  Call 352-561-5332 for an ap-
pointment.  10% POA discount, unmatched services. 

Henry's Golf Carts - Rent, Buy or Sell, 20% POA 
discount; 352-750-0904 or 352-454-8515. 

Home Power Washing - Villages resident, 10% 
POA discount, call Bob at 352-350-4746. 

Island Images - 1112 Main Street, Spanish Springs, 
352-259-7623.  10% POA discount on Mondays. Ex-
cludes sale items. 

I. Stern & Co. - High Quality Golf Clothing, #200 
Highway 484 Ocala FL 352- 307-4878 - 10% off. 

Johnny Rockets - 976 Old Mill Run, Lake Sumter 
Landing, 352-259-0051.  10% POA discount. 

* Kilwin’s Chocolate and Ice Cream - 1108 Main 
Street, Spanish Springs, 352-430-3600.  Buy one slice 
of fudge, get one slice free.” One offer per family mem-
bership. 

LaFlamme, Steven & Gary - Flooring, Carpentry, 
Painting, Light Plumbing, Free Estimates, 10% POA 
discount, call 352-391-0424. 

L. Rae Jewelry Appraisal Services - Certified 
Gemologist, Villages resident, By Appointment only, 
10% POA discount, call 352-430-2991. 

Massage Therapy - In your home or my office. 
10% POA discount from normal $50 per hour.  Call 
Susan at 352-638-7649 

Minami Granite Designs Inc. - 1806 N.E. 2nd 
Avenue, Ocala FL.  Free stainless steel sink with 
kitchen counter do-over. 352-671-9800. 

Mobility Express of Fruitland Park - US Hwy. 
441/27, Fruitland Park Plaza.  352-365-2055. Walkers, 
wheelchairs, lift chairs, etc. 12% discount to POA. 

MOE'S Southwest Grill - Rolling Acres Plaza, 
352-430-3610.  Buy 1 get 1 free every Saturday with 
purchase of two medium drinks!  Not valid with any 
other offer.  One benefit offer per family membership.  

Nature’s Liquids - SeaAloe and Super Fruits 100% 
naturally absorbable vitamin supplement.  Free Sample 
and 25% POA discount on first order. Call Diane 750-
2246. naturesliquids@comcast.net 

Ocala Lincoln Mercury - 407 So. Magnolia Street, 
Ocala FL 34470 352-732-2866 -- 3% over dealer cost 
for POA on all new cars. 

Odd’s & Errands by Paula - Your affordable Per-
sonal Assistant. 352-430-0764. 10% POA discount. 

Ollie's Frozen Custard - Next to Blockbuster in 
the Spanish Plaines Shopping Center.  Use the Ollie's 
Coupon in the Bulletin or get POA’s 10% off . 

On-Site Drapery Cleaning - Any drape or window 
treatment cleaned in place in your home.  10% discount 
for POA members.  Call 352-246-8891. 

Panda Express - 869 North Hwy. 27/441, Home 
Depot Plaza, 352-751-2507.  10% POA discount, not 
valid with coupons or specials.  

Plaza Jewelers - 16770 S. Hwy. 441, Baylee Plaza, 
Summerfield, 352-307-3846.  20 to 40% POA saving 
off  retail price; all watch batteries $3.00.  

Premier Tower, Inc. - Electric contractor, quality 
safe installation.  Free estimates. 10% POA discount.  
Michael. 352-978-7015. 

Radech Home Improvement - Remodeling & re-
pair, 10% POA discount, 563-271-1296. 

* Relax In Comfort - Beds and mattresses. Lake 
Sumter Landing. 10% POA discount, 352-674-9300. 

ScentSational Candles and Gifts - 994 Alvarez 
Avenue, Spanish Springs, 352-753-1604.  20% POA 
discount on any one non-sale item.  

(Continued on page 17) 

The POA Discount 
Partner Program 

The POA Discount Partner Program is a 
continuing benefit for POA members.  Just 
show your current year POA Membership 
card when ordering the product or service 
listed here.  And, please say “thanks” to our 
Discount Partners for participating in this 
program. (* = new this issue) 

AAA Golf Carts Inc. - Your "Mobile" Golf Cart 
Guy, we do repairs, 10%  POA discount, Larry 352-
572-3090 or 288-1192. 

A & H Cleaning Services - Affordable, reliable.  
Also, property caretakers.  15 yrs family business.  
Free estimates.  10% POA discount.  352-250-3173.  

All Things Fine - 1171 Main St., Spanish Springs, 
352-257-7384.  10% off all regularly priced merchan-
dise.  Excludes sale items. Not valid with other offer.  

All Trades Partners - 352-628-4391 - Additional 
10% POA discount after bid on any jobs our contrac-
tors perform for you. 

Alpha & Omega Insurance Group - Auto, home, 
health, life, mobile homes.  Any POA policy written 
receives a $25 gift card.  Anna, 352-245-0267. 

Ameriprise Financial - 3507 Wedgewood Lane. 
POA Discount: 50% off on plans and 25% off on all 
fees 352-350-2397. 

Andrew's Air Conditioning - $25 off reg. $75 
service call, Free 2nd opinions; 352-552-4174. 

Away From Home Pet Sitting Service - In The 
Villages, 352-454-2623.  POA Discount 25% off first 
day service of pet sitting while you are away.  

Basile Drywall Repair - All phases of drywall 
repair.  Licensed and insured.  Call for free estimates. 
10% POA discount.  352-274-2396. 

Beauty Consultant, Mary Kay - Cosmetics & 
Skin Care. Free Delivery. Any Size Order & 10% dis-
count to POA members. 570-947-9017. 

Big City Grill #1 - 994 Delmar, Spanish Springs 
downtown.  10% POA discount.  352-259-7500. 

Bravo Pizza - 1080 Lake Sumter Landing, 352-
430-2394.  For POA 10% off dine in or take out 
(whole meal).  Not valid with other discounts.  

Charley Bars By Jack - Secure your sliding glass 
door from break-ins.  Install CHARLEY BAR W/Key. 
10% Discount to POA. 259-7637. 

Chick-fil-A - 730 Hwy 441, N. Rolling Acres 
Plaza, 352-430-0223.  Buy any breakfast meal and 
receive one free chicken biscuit. 

The Club Golf Cart Security System - Email us 
at yunk38@embarqmail.com, 352-391-5077. $3.00 
POA discount (apx. 10%) for Club Golf Cart Security 
device. 

Colonial Medical Supplies - 724 S US Hwy 441, 
Plaza One north of Oakwood Grill, 352-391-5169.  
10% item discount to the POA. 

Comfort Suites - 1202 Avenida Central, 352-259-
6578.  25% POA discount through Dec 31, 2010. All 
reservations based on availability.  Must call directly 
in advance for individual reservations.  

Copy Depot - Color copies, fax service, social 


